
Petition 2020-121 by James Doyle 

To Approve: 

 

This petition is found to be inconsistent with the Central District Plan (1993) land use recommendation 
but consistent with the General Development Policies, which supports the requested residential density 

up to 17 dwelling units per acre based on the information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, 
and because: 

 
• The plan recommends industrial use for part of the site and multi-family and single family residential 

uses for the remainder of the site. 
• The petition meets the General Development Policies locational criteria for consideration of up to 17 

dwellings per acre. 

 
However, we find this petition to be reasonable and in the public interest, based on the information from the 

staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 
 

• The proposed site plan, while inconsistent with land use plan recommendations, is consistent with 
existing surrounding residential development.  

• The property across Turner Avenue from the site, was rezoned in 2019 to MUDD-O to allow single 
family attached residential uses at a density of 19 dwelling units per acre.  

• Residential uses are more appropriate in this area of the Seversville neighborhood, rather than the 

industrial uses that were recommended in the past.  The adjacent Savona Mill property was rezoned in 
2019 to support redevelopment and conversion of the property to commercial, office, and residential 

uses. 
• The site is one block from a pair of CATS bus stops for Route 1, providing an alternative transportation 

option for future residents. 
 

The approval of this petition will revise the adopted future land use as specified by the Central District 

Plan, from industrial, multi-family residential, and single family residential to multi-family residential.  

  

To Deny: 

 
This petition is found to be inconsistent with the Central District Plan (1993) land use recommendation but 

consistent with the General Development Policies, which supports the requested residential density up to 
17 dwelling units per acre based on the information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and 

because: 

 
• The plan recommends industrial use for part of the site and multi-family and single family residential 

uses for the remainder of the site. 
• The petition meets the General Development Policies locational criteria for consideration of up to 17 

dwellings per acre. 
 

Therefore, we find this petition to not be reasonable and in the public interest based on the information from 
the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 

• (To be explained by the Zoning Committee) 
 

 

Motion:  
Approve or Deny 

Maker:   
2ND:  

  
Vote:  

Dissenting:                           
Recused:  

 


